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The SLMGC 21st Ratae Charity Road Run has been 
and gone for another year, we can all take a calming sigh of relief, 
another successful Ratae completed and a short break to enjoy our 
own cars and a few runs before thinking about 2018! 

It takes the best part of a year of planning and a lot of effort and    
support by many club members to make the Ratae happen, starting 
with our route planners, this year Angela and Kieron and our       
sponsorship led by Colin, an amazing success once again. We do 
thank everyone and all of our sponsors  which without the Ratae 
would not happen.  I believe this year has probably been one of the 
best and one of the most successful we have experienced to date. The 
end   venue was spectacular and the parking-up and space allocation 
was excellent, commented on by many of our Rataeians.  

 

Registration is where we meet and greet, meeting many new comers as with return visitors, it is quite a buzz at the 
start, and with such a good turn out, approx 140 cars in total, we had to be sure we had plenty of marshals on 
hand, as every year the club did not disappoint, and many volunteers turned up for the day. 
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John and Mary  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On arrival you were met by Roger the flag man, Richard and Kath, Ray, John Carr and we even had the pleasure 
of Penny Carr, who thought this was an unearthly time of day for a Sunday, Sundays have two 8 o’clock’ s!       
Indoors we had Sharon and Sylvia on Raffle, and on registration, Kieron, Emily, Gill and myself. Emily being our 
youngest member who did an outstanding job on meet and greet.  

The weather was looking very promising and soon our first guests start to arrive with the first being our 5 visitors 
from Holland. Something we hadn’t considered was their cars, they had to sit and convert the mileage to            
kilometres, but were a very lively bunch. 

Once our entrants had indulged in what was the best bacon butties ever, downed with tea or coffee, we manged to 
start releasing cars quite early on, reducing the level of congestion on the car park, also with the overflow carpark 
at the village hall which helped.  

Well some returned quite soon!  Having got lost on Cottage Lane, and with some encouragement to follow the 
instructions and not make early assumptions, they were soon on their way again, with next stop being the           
obligatory photo shoot. Our club photographer Steve assisted by his loyal assistants,  Bev, Rosemary and Dave 
did a great job and in spite of a few technical problems. 
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Launde Abbey for the halfway stop is also a favourite for many, this is an outstanding venue and always very welcoming. 
Our marshals led by Colin and Carol supported by John and Mary, Linda and Stuart assured everyone got fed and watered 
and soon on their way for the second 
half of the run. 

We rarely get the opportunity to do 
the run ourselves, I don’t think we 
have completed a Ratae for the last    
5 years however this year on the weekend  leading up to the Ratae we did do the second half and have to say it was a great 
run. Many have commented on the run this year and it seems we got it just right. 

Thank for accommoda•ng my uncle and myself today we felt very welcome by yourselves and other members of 
your owners club . My uncle Tony is not a well man and thoroughly enjoyed himself today with the chance to 
show of his Mercedes Sl that is pride and joy which he has not been able to drive for two years , the weather 
helped but thanks again for a cracking well organised day set in beau•ful loca•ons and                                       
interes•ng Roads                                 Kind regards   Richard Stubbs 

A sincere thank you to you and your Ratae Road Run team for today. This was our first            
experience of such an event and it did not disappoint. The whole day was so well organised , we 
loved the route, the start, the coffee stop and the finish !!  

You clearly have some dedicated team members who must work incredibly hard to pull the day 
together and these efforts are much appreciated. 

Our thanks again ,    Nicky and Paul Collett 

Many thanks indeed for an absolutely splendid day out yesterday. Rachel and I thoroughly enjoyed 
all aspects of it. We thought the route was stunning for its scenery, most of which was completely 
new to us, and of course any good car run has to include some sections with grass growing in the 
middle of the road. All the other factors like the catering, the route book and the marshalling were 
perfect and form a great tribute to your planning and attention on the day itself. You clearly have a 
great team supporting and we hope you all have had a successful result for the fundraising.   With 
great   appreciation for your efforts and best wishes,     Barry and Rachel Halton 

Just to say what a fantastic day out 
on Sunday. Many thanks for the 
great organisation and the            
interesting drive - Excellent.              
Cheers,    Andrew Brady 

Park Here ! 
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At our end venue you were greeted by our Chairman Graham, supported by Kevan, Derek, Robin and Mick, I must 
say Mick is very good at giving directions from a sitting position! The field was brilliant, and parking exceptional, 
cars looked fab and out came the picnics, the atmosphere was bubbling and our victors in good spirits. This year 
for a first we had the Great South Leicester 
Cake stand, supported by many club members, 
and the cakes looked delicious as did our cake 
ladies, Angela and Mary.  Thank you to    
Rosemary who donated eggs for the bakers. 
And on the tombola we had Val, Sharon and 
Nicky.  So in all over 20 club members have 
been directly involved in and on the day, not 
to mention everyone who have supported    
during the year, so Thank You to everyone 
who has helped, this has indeed been a very 
successful year.  

Just a short note from the Wycombe Area MG Owners Club contingent who joined you on the 2017 Ratae 
Run to say how much we enjoyed it and for the first time discovered rural Leicestershire - how lovely it was 
too. As someone who has been involved in the preparation of club runs I know how many hours go into 
arranging them so I congratulate you on a well organised event and hope that you’ve managed to amass a 
considerable sum for your chosen charity, 

Hopefully we will see you again next year.    Kind Regards       Terry & Sheila Payne. 

Always on a Winner ! 
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Just a quick message to thank you and the team for your hard work in 
arranging a very successful Ratae Run. 

This was our first Ratae Run and we were very impressed with how well 
it was organised, we had a great drive and an enjoyable weekend in 
your part of the country. 

Thank you all very much - we were impressed you could arrange the 
sunshine as well!!!! Regards,  Shirley & Dave Townsend 
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Congratulations, yet another brilliant 
run, cannot wait till next year. 

 

Thanks again, 

Roy & Anthea Thompson. 

Hi, Just want to say how much we enjoyed the rally today 
and  Thank you for your hard work in organising this 
event My wife and I look forward to the next 
time.       Cheers,      Keith Rushton 

We would just like to thank you for a wonderful day yesterday we 
were very impressed at the way it was organised and our thanks to 
everyone involved for all their hard work. 

Mark and Sue Smith 

Andrew Smith & Jayne Stevens 

 I just wanted to say how much I enjoyed the run last    
Sunday.  I can't imagine how it could have been much   
better.  My son Chris, my co-pilot for the day, was highly 
impressed with the general organisation, the choice of 
route, and the end-point at Rockingham castle was       
superb.  Well done.   

All the best, and many thanks again,    Alan Heeley   
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Michael 

Each year of the Ratae we do have a Class Winner 
for Best Car in Show and this year was quite         
a challenge to agree on one car given such a good 
turn out and so many beautiful cars on display. 
However after much debate we decided on the 
above Classic Daimler Dart, with its 2.5 ltr Turner 
V8 engine. Owner was one of our Dutch guest  
Cornelis Pleune.  Ironic really as this car  was not      
initially booked on the Ratae but came as a       
substitute for an MGA which had problems back 
home in Holland, as such Cornelis jumped in and           
accompanied his friend in his Daimler Dart, a 
beautiful car. 

Pride of Ratae 2017 Mr Cornelis Pleune— Holland 

The Mosaic Charity Stand and the Winning Raffle numbers drawn for the lovely two hanging baskets 


